Download the original attachment
Recreation Meeting Date:  March 16, 2010 
Overview
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm.   
Meeting Adjourned at 10:15 pm.
Distributed to: 
All recreation members and copy to Municipal Clerk (Richard Phoenix, RMC) 
To:  rec@npmail.com; ctarver@dunellenborough.com; raymond.t.dodd@verizon.com; Snovak@spnet.k12.nj.us; tallen@sovereignbank.com; paolo_lorenzi@npd.com; ddlc1972@aol.com; spontak@comcast.net; kjwcarter@yahoo.com; giants1156@verizon.net; Merchd1@aol.com; tireswing7@verizon.net; eacb8@msn.com; markctighe@gmail.com 
cc: rphoenix@npmail.org 
Statement of Compliance: 
This meeting is held in compliance with NJSA .10:4-6 etc st. Adequate notice of this meeting was provided by transmitting notice to the official newspaper of the borough, the Courier News, on or about Dec 20th 2009  and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin board in the municipal building reserved for such purpose.

	In attendance:  

	Chris Tarver
	
	Ray Dodd
	
	Tom Allen

	 
	
	
	Van Dickerson
	
	Angelo Costello

	 
	 
	
	Kimberly Carter
	 
	Jim Thomas

	 
	 
	
	Doug Spontak 
	 
	Elizabeth Brumbaugh

	 
	Joanne  Pierre
	
	Dane Merchant
	
	Mark Tighe 


 Present   
*Partial Attendance
Open Session 

1. Commission Chairman Raymond Dodd, opened the public session and recognized, Mrs. Yvette Ford a resident living at 143 Mountain Avenue.

 Mrs. Ford, inquired if the commission was considering expanding the hours of the summer camp to 6PM. Mrs. Ford indicated with the economy being so bad many residents need to work additional hours. Extending the hours of the summer camp would be a great benefit to the residents. 

Mrs. Ford indicated that she is aware of a number of residents  who would be interested in signing up for a expanded program and that the costs would be much less than the daycare costs she has experienced. 

Chairman Dodd indicated that the summer program is still under review, and will be affected by proposed renovations at the schools. He reviewed the location of sites we will offer summer programs. He indicated the hours will between 9AM to12 noon at either East End School or West End Schools and 9AM to 3PM. at the Middle School. The Vermeule Center will offer camp hours between the hours of 9AM to 3PM. 

Director Tarver cautioned that there are many issues to be review before extending the hours. All counselors are considered part-time employees and will not be able to work over 30 hours per week. Additionally Director Tarver indicated that the Board of Education will most likely need to charge overtime fees for custodians to be on-site additional hours. These costs would need to be identified and figured into the costs of extending the program hours. 

Director Tarver indicated that he is presently preparing this information and will report his findings at the next recreation commission meeting. It was agreed that any final information would be posted on the NP Recreation Website and any interested residents could contact Director Tarver for updated information.

2   Chairman Dodd closed the open session and turned the meeting over to Director Christopher Tarver for his report.

Closed Session
Director’s Report
 Director Tarver shared his report with the Commission:

The Assistant Director position will announced with the next 2 weeks, Director Tarver indicated that the decision has been made but that the official notice has been challenged and is presently being reviewed by the Borough Attorney.  

Wrestling

Van Dickenson gave his report on the Wrestling Program; The Wrestling team entered the Central Jersey Tournament and gave a very good accounting of the program. The team won one first place medal, and accumulated the highest number of medals of all the programs entered in the tournament  

Basketball

· Basketball leagues are finishing up the last scheduled game is planned for March 20, 2010. Director Tarver will contact the league coordinators and get the final league standings to be posted on the website.  

· The Basketball festival will be held on March 6, 2010 and all indications from residents that the festival was an overwhelming success. Request 200 children and parents participated in the event. The parent’s group project graduation also had a very successful night supplying refreshments.

Baseball

· Baseball will start on April 17th with the parade.  

· The parade will end with the Hit –Pitch and Run clinic. Blow up rides and activities will be part of the event. NP Recreation will be supplying  hot dogs for the event.

· Dir. Tarver requested all commissioners to attend the opening Day parade. And to be available to assist in the hit pitch and run clinic. Volunteers are needed for the parade and Director Tarver asked commission members to ask residents to support the event.

· The 3rd and 4th grade baseball league needs a coordinator and Chairman Dodd asked if anyone could recommend someone for the position. Then Kindergarten 1st and 2nd grade leagues will be instructional only.

Details of the opening day parade were reviewed.

Steve Novak will be recognized for his 43 years of service.

Dir. Tarver will contact a DJ and obtain prices to perform during the parade

Commissioner Kim Carter brought up the issue of not being able access the field because of police barricades.  It was agreed that this has been an issue in the past and Director Tarver will make up passes that will be placed in the windshield of commissioner’s cars. This will identify you as part of the parade organizers. Chris will send a letter to the police department as well as the borough council notifying them of this requirement.

Hot dogs and roles will be coordinated by Ray Dodd. Water will be coordinated by Elizabeth Brumbaugh. Mark Tighe will contact Dan Batista to see if he would be interested in supplying a car for Steve to drive.

The board discussed proposed practice schedules for the fields, is anticipated that there will be conflicts with the high school sports as well as residents using the fields. Chairman Dodd indicated that he wanted to prepare a schedule for practice fields to avoid confusion.

 Baseball Cont.

Stony Brook field incurred serious damage during the last rain storm the field was flooded and the outfield fence collapsed because of the flood.  Commissioner Costello is meeting with a sub contractor to determine the extent of the damage and to obtain prices for repair.

Additional issues were discussed regarding the Stony Brook field and it was noted that a protective plastic barrier should be installed along the bottom of the existing wire fence so that children cannot get their ankles caught under the fence. Directed Tarver indicated he would research possible solutions and report back to the commission.

Commissioner Allen reviewed a letter he received from the Board of Education indicating that no softball would be played at the Stony Brook field. This will allow the commission to install a proper pitcher's mound which would be 8 inches (Little League height)

The proposal for baseball clinics was reviewed by the board. The Zone (baseball coordinators) were asked to supply a proposal to have clinics for the Boroughs various leagues.                                                                                                                            The total cost of all clinics was $4,520. In lieu of the costs, it was agreed that the commission would recommend having two (2) clinics, one (1)for all the coaches  and (1) for Kindergarten 1st and 2nd grading leagues.  These leagues combined represent the largest amount of children signed up for baseball. It was felt as these leagues are instructional in nature, the clinics would reinforce the teaching of the coaches. It was also agreed that a clinic for the coaches, would allow for a uniform style of coaching and show the coaches positive ways to instruct the children.

Director Tarver indicated that as the baseball season progresses and costs associated with umpiring and uniforms are determined additional clinics may be possible. 

The position of Camp Director is open and interviews will begin  Shortly Director Tarver is preparing a job description for the Directors position.

Fishing Derby

Is scheduled for April 24th Starting at 1PM.It was agreed that gift cards from Effingers and Dunkin Donuts would be issued as prizes. Director Tarver would solicit a grand prize from the supplier of the leagues uniforms.
 

Easter egg Hunt 

Is scheduled for Saturday April 3,  2010 starting at 2PM Director Tarver is coordinating this event and will arrange to have an Easter Bunny and a clown at the event. Kim Carter will assist in this event.

Passive Programs 

 A dance program will be offered  depending on interest in the program. Director Tarver will ask Ms. Kimberly Carter to make an announcement on the web site and send a filer to the schools to determine interest.

Recreation Scholarship 

Parks and Recreation will again sponsor (2) $500 scholarships for children that have participated in the recreation programs. Tom Allen received (7) applications for the scholarships. A subcommittee consisting of Elizabeth Brumbaugh, Kimberly Carter and Mark Tighe was formed to make recommendations to the full commission.
NEW BUSINESS
Director Tarver & Chairman Dodd set tentative dates for events sponsored by Parks and Recreation

Recreation Picnic/ Movie Night
Friday June 11th 2010 rain date Saturday June 12th 2010 Time Location at Stony Brook Field

MLB bus Trip Yankees 


June 2010 Time Date TBD

Coaches Appreciation BBQ

August 2010 Time Date TBD

Concert in the Park 
Last event in summer Possibility over Labor Day weekend

Fundraiser Lonnie Allgood
 

September 2010 Time Location TBD

Tri County Bike Tour


October 2010 Time Location TBD

Halloween Parade



Sunday October 24, 2010 Time TBD

Holiday Tree Lighting


December 10, 2010 Time TBD

OLD BUSINESS 

·  Installation  of mound at Stony brook will take place on March 27th  Director Tarver will issue a PO to complete this project 

· Outfield fence will be installed shortly.  Twenty two signs have been sold to date.

· Playgrounds will be certified/Inspected  by Michelle Gropper, CPI
· Director Tarver is looking for locations for a skate park and will report back to the commission.

· Director Tarver is reviewing the Commission accounts and will have a full Financial Report to the commission next month.

 Meeting Adjourned at 10:15 pm.
[END]
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